
Mr Shanahan’s LEARNING-FROM-HOME
 classes of the week- 

Week beginning 20th September - 24th September

Social Studies 
10C

Ms Gardyne

10C you have been such a highlight of this lockdown! I have been so impressed with 
the amount of work you have been completing, the quality of the work you have been 
submitting has been exceptional. Special shout out to the Zoom regulars! I have loved 
being able to have some fun with you all, and it really warmed my heart when you all 
started turning your cameras on. Ka mau te wehi 10C!

Mixed 
Materials 

Level 1, 2 & 3

Ms Hine

I have been so impressed with how flexible and adaptable the students in MXT levels 
1,2,and 3 have been!
This is a design and make course and all were in the middle of making when we went 
to learning from home. However, this did not phase them! They have worked really 
hard on completing work in their online portfolios and have even taken on a new 
standard we put in place to allow them to pass the course just in case we can not 
finish the making! Some are even making what they can at home. Well done team, 
very proud of your hard mahi and manawanui throughout this time.

Classical 
Studies 301

Mr O'Malley

Huge effort from CLS 301. Students are engaged and completing set tasks with real 
depth to their answers. All are making significant progress in their writing and 
demonstrating Manawanui. Ka pai, CLS 301.

Business 
Studies 201

Ms Kelsey

Business groups have been making huge efforts to pivot business channels and to 
create sales despite being in a lockdown. Some of the activities included creating 
videos to sell product via social media, redesigning products to be more suitable for 
the current environment and community needs as well as providing free services 
during this time instead of selling the product for money. Students are also holding the 
space for the team mates who are not doing well during this lockdown by taking on 
more and just demonstrating overall team spirit and community for their peers. I am 
really proud of these four businesses, who sadly have spent most of their senior learning 
in lockdowns. Well done BUS 201, we have a few weeks to go and I know that you can 
do it and do it well!

Social Studies 
10 I 

Ms Parboo & 
Mr Campbell 

(Student 
Teacher)

10I has worked incredibly hard this lockdown! They have been studying Te Tiriti o 
Waitangi and have demonstrated such mature understanding of the issues people 
faced in Aotearoa during the early 19th Century and how some of these issues are still 
present today. The students in 10I have worked extremely hard this past two weeks 
completing a project on The New Zealand Wars. Their projects show their 
understanding of the conflicts faced by both Maori and Pakeha as well as the respect 
they have for the people involved in these conflicts. 10I have worked well as a class 
and have attended regular Google Meets and Zoom sessions to ask intelligent 
questions and to catch up as well. I am very proud of the manawanui you have shown 
this lockdown and the aroha you have shown for our history. Ka pai 10I!


